Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 5 December 2017 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick , Mr J Wheeler and Mr R Watson. 

Also present:
Carla Petersen (Clerk)
Members of the Public: One
1. Apologies for Absence – None
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1  Playground – Update.  Installation of new equipment completed.  Feedback had been received about three happy children who had thoroughly enjoyed themselves whilst on a visit from Chedgrave.  Feedback had been received from a sports enthusiast saying the equipment had a variety of adult cardio exercises, was very beneficial, layout of obstacle course was impressive and it was a hidden gem in the Norfolk countryside.  Feedback had been received saying it was disappointing that the sandpit had gone.  Mr N Sullivan had tried out all the equipment and thought it was excellent.  Equipment had been installed based on popular demand via a questionnaire.  Condition of grass under zip wire is a concern. However Mr J Reader has agreed to turf this area in the spring.   The matting, if it gets damaged in the meantime, will be replaced free of charge when the turf is laid.  A Councillor suggested two rolls of turf could be laid as a temporary measure.  Mr A Timmins will look into this suggestion. Zip wire will be re-tensioned in the next 2 weeks.  The sign on the left hand side of playground covers adult use.  General signage for other parts of playground will need to be considered.  Clerk to contact Zurich Insurance and update insurance details. 
5.2  Data Protection Bill.  NALC will be offering training on this bill in 2018.  Guidance will be sought from Mr B Stone and Mr J Larner.
5.3  Broads Local Plan Consultation. Next meeting to “Have your say” is on Wednesday 6 December 2017 at Geldeston Village Hall 6pm to 8pm.
5.4  Temporary footpath closure on FP5. From 5 December 2017 to 5 June 2018 for the duration of the works the footpath shall not be used by the public. 
5.5  Notification of external auditor for 2017/2018. Cost for external auditor will be £200 based on Income/Expenditure band and every reminder sent will be £40.  Appointed auditor is PKF Littlejohn LLP.
5.6  Parish Council vacancy. Enquiries will be made by Councillors to fill vacancy. Agenda item for next month.
5.7  Agree meeting dates for 2018.  Suggested dates agreed.
6 Clerks Report:
· South Norfolk Council sent an invoice for annual dog bin charge.  Originally charged for 4 bins but LwH only have 3 bins.  SNC put invoice on hold whilst they looked into it.  A credit note has been received for dog bin which is responsibility of Chedgrave Parish Council.  Cheque raised and included in 9.2 for approval.
· Chased Highways regarding repeater posts and promised to email me when status changes.  Contacted Highways again today and have put through request as urgent.
· Lisa Collins kindly forwarded to me some post she had received.  
· Fly tipping from last month’s meeting had disappeared therefore no action taken.
· Emails and correspondence maintained.

· Website up to date 

     7.
Correspondence:  
· Email received yesterday regarding NALC subscriptions for 2018/2019.  Subscriptions will increase by 1.93% and there will be a £30 annual charge for website.
· Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.
8.
Planning
8.1 Application Update: Granted: Broads Authority BA/2017/0395/HOUSEH – Rustygate Farm, Hardley Street, Hardley, NR14 6BY. Erection of rear single storey extension.
9.  Finance: 
9.1. To consider Budget & Precept.  Agenda item for next meeting.

9.2  The following payments were approved:-
	LwH Village Hall
	December rent
	100920
	£20.00

	Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal
	Poppy Wreaths
	100921
	£40.00

	South Norfolk Council
	Dog Bins – yearly charge
	100922
	£240.00


· Account Balances as at 17 November 2017
· Current Account:  £4649.06
· Savings Account :  £3032.83
· Playground Account:  £1000.04

· Due to lack of heating no charge next month for hire of hall.

· VAT payment of £2842.70 to be sent via BACS to NGF Play.
10. Police Report: Mr N Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Copy included in correspondence. 
      Clerk to enquire if report can be more specific to LwH and not include Broome and Brooke.

11.  County Councillors Report: Mr N Sullivan read out the report in brief.  Copy included in correspondence.
12.  District Councillors Report: Not available.
13. Tree Warden Report:  Mr J Wheeler requested his tree budget be removed as a temporary measure.  Councillors thanked Mr J Wheeler.
14.  Parish Councillors Reports: 
· Mr J Wheeler reported the Village Hall Committee is keen on a joint ceremony.  Agenda item for next month.
· Mrs F Kirkpatrick reported she was concerned about the condition of signs on Wherrymans Way.  No-one is maintaining the signs and they are peeling off and broken.  Clerk to contact Broads Authority.
· Mr R Watson was allocated £200 for refurbishment of telephone box.  He reported the telephone box only requires a bit of painting and would like the money to go back to Parish Council.  Councillors thanked Mr R Watson.
· Mr A Simmons had recently placed SAMS at Langley Abbey facing south.  Data is available upon request.  The rotten repeater posts are a health and safety concern.  Clerk to continue chasing Highways over the posts and enquire if SAMS can be placed on 40mph speed signs.
· Mr N Sullivan thanked Mr J Wheeler and Mr M Caston for placing the wreaths on Remembrance Sunday.
15.   Public Participation:  

· Mrs L Starman reported she will be standing down as Treasurer for Village Hall. 
16.   Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 2 January 2018 at 7.30pm in Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:35 pm
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